

Grampound Road Village C of E School

South Street, Grampound Road, Nr Truro, TR2 4TT grampoundroad.secretary@celticcross.education 01726 882646 | www.grampoundroadschool.co.uk



Nurturing God's gift with compassion and drive so that all our children succeed, learn and thrive.

Compassion, wisdom, forgiveness, perseverance, trust and respect. Newsletter 13/3/2020

Attendance Ladder
aw does are you to reading the top?
audies to:
100%
audies to:
98%
are 100%

Expected average attendance for a child is 96.1%. Our attendance for last week was:

Pendeen: 93.8 % Trevose: 98.5% Tater Du: 100 % Wolfrock: 100 %

In accordance with our attendance policy we will be sending some children home with attendance letters during the term to help keep you informed of your child's attendance in line with the new RAG (red, amber, green system). Below are the band widths, as a reminder, if your child falls into one

f these coloured bands a letter will be sent home.

PENDEEN CLASS NEWS!

EYFS have been busy making cressheads in class this week.

The children put one in the cupboard to see if it would grow as an experiment. We are going to check on it over the coming weeks. We are all excited to see the

Year I children have been learning about mportant people like Florence Nightingale, Usain Bolt and Barack Obama.

t has been a very interesting week.

TREVOSE CLASS NEWS!

This week in Trevose we have been reflecting on the Easter story and designing our own Easter eggs using different symbols to represent the parts of the Easter story. We have been thinking about why we have Easter eggs at this time and what the Easter story means to Christians. In Maths we have been solving word problems using addition and subtraction and challenging ourselves to write our own word problems for somebody else to solve! We have also been learning about 2D shapes. We have begun writing our own versions of our class story and have been excited to share our own ideas about plants, animals and objects that come to life and speak!









WOLF ROCK CLASS NEWS

In Wolf Rock this week, we have been continuing our work on the story 'Kidnapped' by innovating the text and changing elements of the story. The children have been given the amendments to the story and have created a new text.

In Music, we have been learning the words to the song 'You've Got A Friend' and look forward to performing this in Collective

Worship before Easter. Finally, in Art, the class have created a montage of a Japanese landscape using paint, pastels or chalk.

TATER DU CLASS NEWS!

We've had a great week exploring fractions and writing our own Journey stories in Literacy. Our focus last week was on RE, and we considered why the day Jesus died is called Good Friday. The Year 3s have started a course of cricket sessions with Chris Hunkin and are really enjoying learning some new skills and working with other year groups. We also started an Orienteering writ last week and everyone was brilliant at finding

clues on a map and remembering map symbols. Thank you for your support with the incredible World Book Day outfits!





Stars of the week!



²endeen - Ruby

Trevose - Noah

Tater Du - Phoebe

Nolfrock - Levi

Writing Wonders!

Pendeen: Blake

Trevose: Ben

Tater Du: Charlie

Wolfrock: Heidi

Maths Masters!

Pendeen: Harrison

Trevose: Alice

Tater Du: Abi

Wolfrock: Hayley



Building Learning Power Heroes!

Pendeen: Diddy (Daniel)

Trevose: Dylan

Tater Du: Phoenix

Wolfrock: Lucas

The A-Z Maths Dictionary Consecutive numbers that follow one another in an unbroken sequence

JOKE OF THE WEEK! Why did the toilet roll down the road? To get to the bottom!!

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY!

March

Thursday 12th March Tater Du Reading Forum 3.30 pm

Mondayı6th & Tuesday 17th Parents Evenings -Book at

grampoundroad.parentseveningsystem.co.uk

Wednesday 18th March Trevose Class Trip to Pizza Express Newquay

Thursday 19th March Pendeen Class Trip to

Pizza Express Newquay

Thursday 19th March Mothers Day Collective Worship Service

Half Term Break Up Friday 27th March and return to school on Tuesday 14th April

April

27th April Class Photos

Celtic Cross Education Initial Teacher Training Open Sessions

As part of our Initial Teacher Training School
Direct programme, we are holding Trust Open
Sessions for anyone interested in training to be a
teacher with CCE.

The sessions are on:

Wednesday 18th March from 6.00pm at Unit 15, Victoria Trading Estate, Victoria Business Park Wednesday 25th March from 2.00pm at Bishop Bronescombe School

> Wednesday 29th April from 2.00pm at St Michael's Helston Light refreshments will be provided

These sessions are an opportunity to listen to information about the School Direct process, meet some of the Trust leaders who will be delivering training, visit some of the schools involved and generally find out more about what is involved in teacher training within a CCE Trust school.

If you are interested in attending any of the events please inform us by email using ITT@celticcross.education stating which event you would like to attend.

We look forward to meeting you.